Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
January 9, 2012

1:00-2:30p.m., BI-104

Priorities for the year:
Projects supported by the Council of Chairs: Bring the UC Water Archives to CSUSB; Expand   development activities working on short-term 50th anniversary campaign.

Projects to be worked on by the Council of Chairs:

Department chair involvement in the dean search; Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants; Make plans for CNS Museum; Continue to increase international exchanges; Develop one or more development projects from each department.

1. Approval of minutes for December 5, 2011 – Approved as amended.
2. Announcement by Chairs

a. Dwight – The Chancellor’s Office changed 8 of the pre-requisites for admission to the nursing program and they must be in place for the fall quarter. The Chancellor’s Office also informed the department that all nursing programs in the CSU must have their major down to 180 units. A brief discussion followed.
b. Terry - 3 candidates have been approved for a campus visit.
c. Linda – Kaiser Hospital sent in the $100k gift for the new nursing lab.
d. Cindy – She was notified over the break that we received $85k in funding for a coordinator of the Peer Advising Center which also includes start up funding for office furniture and supplies and ongoing funding for administrative support.
3. Announcements from Administration
a. Campus Email Upgrade – The upgrade failed due to hardware problems. It was suggested at Admin Council that all web mail trash be emptied after 30 days to reduce the load on the server.
b. Department web masters – The dean would like updated information on the web master and content person for each department. Send that information to Lory.
c. Western University Meeting – The university will be meeting with Western in the near future. If any chairs are interested in attending, contact Dave.
d. Budget – The dean would like the departments to send their estimated rollover numbers to him. The provost is requesting an analysis on the part time budgets for each department. The deadline for reporting to the provost is Thursday. The increase in students’ fees should help with the flat budget for next year. 
e. Presidential Search – Dave reported that the staff rep for the campus should be chosen today. 
f. Jack Brown Incident/PS-010 Fire Alarm – An alarm went off in the PS Building during finals and an instructor refused to evacuate his students when campus police instructed him to do so. The dean suggested that faculty have a plan in case an emergency arises in the future. A discussion followed.
g. Personnel changes in CNS – Christina Anderson was hired as the new ASC II in health science. Ken Han took a position in Arts and Letters. CSE did a 120 emergency hire to cover the vacant computer tech position. LeShay Dorsey was hired as the assistant to the DOD and Ryan Kinney was hired as the new ASA II in the college office. 
h. Faculty Professional Development Grants – The submission deadline for proposals is Monday, January 24, 2012. Please send proposals to Lory.
i. Chair review cycles - Geology, Math and Health Science. The dean needs to meet with the math committee and requested the names of the committee members from Peter.
j. Program review cycles – 
i. 2012-13 – Chemistry and Biochemistry, Health Science and Human Ecology, Nutrition and Food Sciences and Nursing
ii. 2013-14 – Computer Science and Engineering, Biology, Physics, Geology, Kinesiology and Mathematics
4. Action Items

a. Peer Advisor/Full-Time position – We are waiting on final approval from the provost for the position to be posted.
b. Futures Fund Pool – Out CNS 2/7/12 – In AA 2/8/12. The dean went over the criteria on the attachment. Math, CSE and Chemistry submitted proposals. He asked if there are any additional proposals and if so, he would like them by the Feb. 6th meeting for discussions. 
c. CNS development plans – Dave went over the attachment of ideas for every department for development and for the 50th anniversary with his personal rankings. If the chairs would like other ideas listed under their department, contact the dean. He requested write-ups of the ideas and for the chairs to speak with Linda for assistance in formulating their ideas.
d. Equipment list/lottery funds - The dean would like equipment lists submitted to him for lottery funds purchases.
e. New Korean students – Cindy had lunch with new Korean students that will be taking courses in the spring. She handed out lists with the students’ major on them. Advising will take place on February 17th.
5. Scheduling – George
a. Winter – George handed out a sheet with winter enrollments listed for the university and colleges. As of today, the university hit 100% of target and the college is at 105% of target. Census date is January 30th. Almost all of our departments are at or above 100% of target. George reminded the chairs to make sure that all courses have an instructor listed.
b. Spring – Priority registration begins on February 15, 2012.
c. Summer - The summer will run state side. The deadline to select rooms reserved for our college is January 17th. The provost has recommended that we build our schedules according to last year’s target. We may receive a target increase of up to 5%. George reported that according to the faculty contract, that as a campus, we have to show that we offered at least 45% of the courses to tenure track or tenured faculty whether they accept the assignment or not.
6. Science and Math teacher preparation – The dean reminded Dave P. that he needs to spend down the MSTI grant money. He would like to meet with Dave regarding the grant.
7. RPT and program review documents - The dean reminded the chairs that the departments need to continue their discussions regarding the RPT documents in the department meetings. He thinks the provost will be requesting these documents this spring. A discussion followed.
